






This version of the Newsletter was re-typed from the original by Phoebe Coster in July 2020 to enable 

search engines to ‘see’ the text. Minor changes have been made to correct typographical errors and 

to add clarity. 

 

 

KATOOMBA AND DISTRICT WILDLIFE CONSERVATION SOCITY. 

Newsletter  No. 1 June 1970. 

This newsletter is for the members and by the members. “By” the members will mean that most of 

the contents will be contributed by the members themselves. 

Your contributions are invited on your outings, your trips, your visits with associated societies; 

reports on visits from other societies to us; reports on nature-books, nature-conservation lectures; 

in short on everything you find of interest in connection with nature and nature-conservation. 

It means also that with this newsletter our office –bearers will have an outlet for short 

communications and information. 

Our President, Secretary and Treasurer can report on special items, for which there is not always 

time in the meetings when we have a guest speaker. Also the speakers for forthcoming meetings can 

be announced apart from the monthly notice in the local paper. 

Our Hut Manager and Librarian will have most likely important announcements and most likely 

important requests to make. 

All you people who have something to say, do send your contributions for this newsletter  to:  

Martin KAUB, 1 Clarence Street  KATOOMBA,  Phone: Leura 4-1754. 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

Activities of Members: 

A small party of our members went on the week-end of 18-19 April with members of the Wildlife 

Preservation Society of Australia to Kanangra-Boyd National Park to view destruction to the Park 

caused by illegal logging. M. & B. Kaub have committed themselves to go a bit deeper into these 

matters and together with Mr. Milo Dunphy, Hon. Secretary of the National Parks Association, they 

are trying to influence the government about the desirability of having revoked a decision that 

roughly 5,000 acres of the Park are being handed over to the Forestry Commission of NSW for the 

planting of Radiata Pine. We hope that we can report on this matter in our next newsletter more 

extensively.  

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

  



Society’s Outings. 

Regular Outings are held on the first Saturday in each month planned one month in advance. 

Convenor Miss N. Dillon (Phone: W.W. Falls 293) Next outing will be to Parkes Gully. We meet at 

Falconbridge-station at 10 A.M.; take lunch & afternoon tea; the Billy is boiled. Outings have been 

held during the last 3 months to Govetts Leap -Blackheath; Lawsons Long Alley & Berghofer Pass- Mt 

Victoria; Grand Canyon- Blackheath. The sighting of Emu-wrens and the filmy bristle fern 

Polyphlebium venosum at Blackheath were viewed with much interest. 

 

Society’s Meetings.  

Regular meetings are held on the last Thursday in each month at the Hut at the Valley of the Waters 

at Wentworth Falls at 8pm. As we are getting this newsletter ready, the next meeting will be in a 

couple of days; speaker Mr. Mel  Williams, Superintendent Blue Mountains National Park; his 

subject: American Parks with slides. June meeting will be members-night, meaning that we will talk 

over our own problems and requirements. Slides will be shown by members: Mr Fred Astle and Mr 

H. Berg. Visitors welcome to all our meetings. 

Sometimes our guest speakers will have to arrange for suitable time to come up, therefore our 

programme might be subject to alterations, but we are anticipating to have Thistle Y Stead in the 

very near future as a speaker; also reports on Kanagra-Boyd. Keep the date for a special meeting to 

be held in St. Hildas Hall, Katoomba on the 30th Oct. at 8pm Speaker Dr D.F.Mc.Michael, Director 

National Parks & Wildlife Service of N.S.W. 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

Special Visitors to our Conservation Hut. 

During the school holidays our Hut was extremely busy with large groups of young people doing the 

walk; also visitors from interstate and overseas. We were pleased to welcome visitors from Burnie, 

Tasmania and to get news of our friends Masie & Laurie Melbourne of Burnie-Field-Naturalists Club. 

Also two visitors from Jugo Slavia were introduced to many forms of Australian Wildlife. 

Hut Display. 

Just recently nothing new was added to our permanent exhibition. A visitor to the Hut, Mrs. C.A. 

White has given assistance in naming some of our shells on display and has kindly offered further 

help. 

Literature. 

A good supply of conservation literature is available at the Hut by courtesy of the Gould League to 

which Organisation our sincere thanks are extended. Brochures on Parks and Reserves have been 

supplied by the National Parks & Wildlife Service, for which we are very grateful. All brochures on 

hand are obtainable at the Hut. 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 



Library. 

The Society is building up its own library of Nature books and related subjects. Due to shortness of 

space we will have to mention titles of books and conditions for loan in the next letter. 

Readers Notes. 

Children staying near the reserve during the holidays lost their byros; they looked everywhere, then 

when gathering wood in the bush nearby they found the blue topped pens in a bowerbirds “nest” 

with blue feathers, buttons, glass etc. (the “nest” was of course the birds playground!) The family 

were extremely interested to borrow the “Bird Bander” and read Rita Vellengas notes. 

Two local boys who wish to become members of the Society have found Aboriginal Axe grooves on 

Kings Tableland. 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

Coming important events. 

June 26-28 Seminar: “Processes and Problems in Seeking Conservation”, organized by A.N.U. School 

of Advanced Education, Canberra. 

Aug. 30- Sep. 5 Springschool Extension Service University New England held at Lismore. Theme of 

the course: “Introducing Australia” with Mrs Judith Wright McKinney on Conservation under “Time is 

running out”. 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

Televsion 

On Channel 2, Sunday 12.30 Mr Vincent Serventy has a new series called : “Around the Bush”; the 

A.B.C. issues a booklet of his talks illustrated with black & white photography; price 60cts from the 

A.B.C., Box 487 Sydney; postage 5 cts. 

Fire-Ban-signs 

“Total Bans” on lighting of fires in the Blue Mountains area will be indicated in the future by the 

display of a sign under the roadside danger-meters, located at the entrance of the City of Blue 

Mountains area. 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

People who work for you: 

Your President:   James Vaughan.  Committee-members: 

Your Secretary:  Isobel Bowden.  Publicity Off:  Kay Toseland. 

Your Treasurer:   Anneli Wintzler.  Hut Managers: James Anderson. John Dreyer. 

1st Vice President: Bob Douglass.    Less Hill. H. Borg. 

2nd Vice President: Martin Kaub.    Betty Kaub. 

Librarian:  Danny Monk.   
   

Xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 



APPENDIX.  

 

BUDAWANG RANGE NATIONAL PARK PROPOSAL. 

 

Our Society received a request for the support of a renewed proposal from the National Parks 

association for the dedication of Budawang National Park. 

We quote from a report by Colin Watson in the National Parks Journal: 

“10 – 40 miles inland from the coast between Nowra and Batemans Bay lies a large area of rough, 

scenic, undeveloped country. Already in 1962 the NPA submitted a national park proposal to the 

Government. Nothing happened until the National Parks & Wildlife Service was established in 1967. 

Then a proposal was put forward by the Service to extend the Morton National Park to cover much 

of this area. The additions would extend on the southern side of the Shoalhaven to include the 

spectacular gorge country (e.g. Ettrema Gorge) between Shoalhaven River end the Nowra-

Braidwood Road over Sassafras Mountain, and would continue to the south to include parts of the 

Budawang Range and head of the Clyde Valley. This would create a park of about 300,000 acres – a 

very worthwhile size. We are still waiting for this to be implemented, but we believe it to be close. 

“The area of the Budawang Range we look like getting as a park initially is far short of what is 

desirable. It will include much of the scenic Rim country around The Castle and extend to the west 

around the Corang River and Corang Peak, but it will exclude most of the valleys, particularly the 

Clyde Valley, as these are forested and could supply a timber or wood chip industry. Also, much 

desirable country is held by the Commonwealth as an Artillery Range, and there is little hope of 

obtaining any of that at this stage. However, a small park is better than no park, and is also a nucleus 

to which surrounding areas may be added at a later date. (Under the Act a new park proposal has to 

go before Parliament, but additions can be made by proclamation in the Government Gazette – a 

much easier process).” 

Suggestions to prospective visitors to the area: make basecamp at Tanderra where there is plenty of 

open space, timber and water. The road in has recently been improved; walks can be taken from 

there; the route passes a patch of rainforest in which may be seen, beside other things, good 

examples of possum wood (Quintinia sieberi), a tree which starts life as a parasite on tree ferns. 

There is an easy climb on to Quilty’s Mountain which leads on to an aboriginal bora ground where 

stones have been laid out in patterns over a large area of bare rock. Endrick Trig station is on Quilty’s 

Mountain, from where extensive view can be obtained. 

There is also Little Forest Trig station, frequently visited by naturalists for observing birdlife. From 

there fine views of Talaterang and Pidgeon House Mountain can be had. Its’ ruggedness, peace and 

scenic beauty have attracted bushwalkers for considerable time. From the Pacific Highway the top of 

Pidgeon House Mountain just shows as a glimpse. From the coast it can be seen better. Pidgeon 

House Mountain was named by Captain Cook as he sailed up the coast on his momentous journey of 

1770.” 

Map of the area:  The Norther Budawang Range, Paddy Pallin. 

   Ulladulla. Forestry Commission. (Both maps will soon be reprinted.) 



 

This is an exciting proposal for a great reserve. On the coast is Cudmirrah reserve, bordered by 

Conjola State Forest (luckily still a Eucalyptus forest); further inland a few smaller state forests and at 

the South Termeil State Forest; at the north Morton National Park. 

The creation of Budawang National Park would be a great stride to one big natural area. Our Society 

strongly supports the National Parks Association proposal; a few brochures are available at the Hut 

on the Budawang National Park. 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 


